
 

Head Professor’s Message 
October 2023 

The Ohio Quibbler 

We find ourselves already in October, with the leaves changing, cool 

nights, hoodies, and boots. I hope everyone is on the right track to 

get their next quarter audits ready and to the Department office. 

Make sure that you include the last monthly bank statement (for 

all accounts), that it has been signed by at least two trustees, and 

has been voted on at your meeting. I have noticed on the dashboard 

that there are still a few audits missing, and your Auxiliary should 

be getting those taken care of as soon as possible. I would love to 

see every Auxiliary and District President receive the Ohio Excellence 

Award. 

I would once again like to remind everyone of our upcoming Zoom 

meeting for our #teamohio Magic Makers on October 7th,  10:00 am 

to 11:30 am. The Zoom link has been sent to your District President 

and is going out by email to your Auxiliary Presidents. These     

meetings are designed for you to ask questions and receive good     

information to keep your Auxiliary moving in the right direction. I 

have seen and heard some wonderful ideas of Districts and         

Auxiliaries coming together at their posts or someone’s home and 

hosting a zoom party. I truly encourage everyone to participate, 

and bring your questions, we will have the chat line open. I would 

like to remind everyone to be courteous and respectful of one        

another and stay muted, unless asking a question, or you can ask it 

through chat. I will be posting an agenda soon on the Facebook 

page. 

 

 



President’s Message Continued 

 I would like to remind everyone to be kind to one another, to always 

read your by-laws, and if you have questions, to always contact    

someone higher to help before you give an answer. I know that   

everyone does not agree all the time, that sometimes people just DO 

NOT like one another and, once-in-a-while we just have a bad day. 

However, when we close the door and sit in our meetings those      

differences MUST be put aside to make magic happen for our      

Veterans. Remember, we are here to assist our Veterans, V.F.W,  

families, communities, and youth. Our purpose is to promote         

patriotism, honor the fallen, promote the National programs, educate 

our youth, and use our voices to make the lives of the ones who gave 

so much better while they are serving, and when they get home. We 

are Not here to be petty and mean to one another. Please think 

about what you say to others and how you say them before you     

react. I know I have been guilty of this myself many times. We are 

all human but should always strive to be better every day and leave 

a legacy of service we can be proud of. 

October is Domestic Violence Awareness month, and the awareness 

color is purple. I would like to ask each auxiliary to reach out to your 

local domestic violence shelter and see if they have any needs. Maybe 

you could host a dinner, raffle, or ask for donations through your  

community or at your post to make-a-monetary or goods donation to 

the shelter from your Auxiliary. I would also love to see all of you in 

purple this month and flood our Department Historian with a picture 

of you or your auxiliary with a sign saying I/we am a phoenix. I am a 

survivor, and I am proud to say that I am a phoenix, and though it 

is over 20 years ago the trauma still lives on for the ones who get a 

way. Special recognition will be given to all auxiliaries that            

participate. 



I would like to say thank you to the team Ohio magic makers for 

everything you do daily in making our world a better place, to       

everyone who participated in the 124th celebration of our VFW 

founding fathers. Thank you to all that took the time to come to 

Reynoldsburg VFW 9473 to meet and greet our National President, 

we had a phenomenal visit.  Special shouts out to Colonel Butler and 

Peggy at the Veterans Memorial Museum for their time in making 

our National Presidents visit extra special. Reynoldsburg Auxiliary 

President Susan Ashlaw, the Commander, and their Honor Guard for 

assisting with the auxiliary shuffle. The VFW Ohio Charities for   

assisting with  transportation, and the VFW for the comradery. 

To all who are sick, please know you are in my prayers. To all who 

have lost someone special my heart is with you and send my sincere 

condolences. I am always here to assist and answer questions. Thank 

you for this extraordinary adventure. Together we Rise. 

 

Loyally Serving, 

Shannon Stanley 

Department President 
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National President’s Visit 

National Auxiliary President Carla Martinez arrived in OHIO Thursday, September 21, 2023. On 

Friday, September 22, 2023 NP Carla, DP Shannon, Dept Line Officers and District Presidents 

toured the National Veterans Memorial Museum in Columbus, had lunch, stopped at the VFW Plaque 

and went shopping at the Easton Mall. After shopping, they headed off to the Reynoldsburg Post 

#9473 for a Meet & Greet with our National Auxiliary President.  

Saturday, September 23rd was the VFW Founder’s Day Celebration and Ceremony at Greenlawn 

Cemetery to Honor the Founding members of the  VFW back in 1899. After Speaking to the at-

tendees,  everyone went back to the Paul Lawrence VFW Post to a luncheon.  The National Com-

mander-in-Chief and National Auxiliary President both spoke  and helped present the 2 James Rom-

anis awards to a VFW & Auxiliary members that were nominated for going above and beyond for our 

Veterans, their families and communities.  

Saturday evening, the VFW & Auxiliary met for dinner and afterwards for some ice cream at    

Graeter’s Ice Cream inn Columbus. 

#TEAMOHIO enjoyed and were honored to have our National President with us on this most im-

portant weekend for the VFW and the entire organization-because NOBODY DOES MORE FOR 

VETERANS than the VFW 
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Meet & Greet National President Carla Martinez 

A BIG Thank you to the Reynoldsburg Post #9473 for stepping up and allowing the Auxiliary to 

have National Auxiliary President Carla Martinez’ Meet & Greet  with the VFW Department of Ohio 

for the National Commander-in-Chief Duane Sarmiento when illness fell upon Whitehall Post.  Lots of 

fun, laughter, comradery and wings/fries were had by all who attended.  

Sending healing prayers to our Brothers & Sisters at the Whitehall Post for speedy recovery! 
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Founder’s Day 2023 
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Auxiliary Winner of the James Romanis Award  

CONGRATULATIONS TO District 12 Auxiliary President Renee Rosenberry who was awarded 

the 2023 James Romanis Award at the Founder’s Day luncheon held September 23, 2023 at 

the Paul S Lawrence Memorial Post #9857 in Columbus. 

Renee was nominated for the extraordinary work for our Veterans, their families and communities. 

Here is a little bio of  Renee below. If you see Renee, make sure to congratulate her! 

 

Renee’ joined the VFW Post 8402 Auxiliary as a life member January 26, 2005. The offices Renee’ 

has held at the auxiliary level are treasurer, chaplain and is currently the Sr Vice President of her 

Auxiliary.  Renee’s eligibility comes from her husband, Greg who was a previous District 12 Com-

mander and served 21 years in the Air Force.  Renee’ is also a proud mother of a daughter who is 

currently serving in the United States Air Force.  Her favorite thing about the Auxiliary is the 

many new ways we learn to serve our Veterans.   
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                          CHAIN OF COMMAND 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUXILIARY PRESIDENTS                                 

Report to the District President with problems 

DISTRICT PRESIDENTS                                        
Assists Auxiliary Presidents in finding solutions to 
problems. If you are not sure of the answer or action 

to be taken, contact the Department President 
 

DEPARTMENT PRESIDENT                                        

Will work along with the Chief of Staff to help find       

solutions to the problems the District Presidents have 

reported. Will contact the National Office with any  

problems or actions that cannot be taken care of on the 

Department level 

PLEASE DO NOT deviate from this 
CHAIN OF COMMAND    

        Following this will make it easier                 
for ALL of us! 

 



Eligibility Requirements for VFW Auxiliary Membership: 

Members must be at least 16 years old. 

Those eligible are: 

• Husband/Wife   
• Widower/Widow 
• Father/Mother 
• Grandfathers/Grandmothers 
• Sons/Daughters 
• Grandsons/Granddaughters 
• Brothers/Sisters 
 

Of persons who were or are eligible for membership in the Veterans of Foreign 
Wars of the United States. 

Those eligible for membership in the VFW are those that have received a      
campaign medal for overseas service; have served 30 consecutive or 60 non-
consecutive days in Korea; or have ever received hostile fire or imminent danger 
pay.  

Step- and adopted parents, children, siblings (and half-siblings), grandparents and grand-
children are considered the same as biological parents, children, siblings, grandparents 

and grandchildren and may join the VFW Auxiliary under their VFW-eligible veteran. 

Proof of service is required for eligibility and must be obtained by the applicant. 

Information on a veteran’s service record can be obtained by contacting: 
National Archives and Records Administration 
Phone: 1-866-272-6272 
Online: 

Veterans Service Records: http://www.archives.gov/veterans/military-service-records/ 
4-Step Veteran Request Process: https://vetrecs.archives.gov/VeteranRequest/home.html 

Military Records Request Using Standard Form 180 (SF-
180): http://www.archives.gov/veterans/military-service-records/standard-form-180.html 

If you have membership questions or need more information, please contact us 
at info@vfwauxiliary.org. 

http://www.archives.gov/veterans/military-service-records/
https://vetrecs.archives.gov/VeteranRequest/home.html
http://www.archives.gov/veterans/military-service-records/standard-form-180.html
mailto:info@vfwauxiliary.org


Department Secretary/Asst Treasurer: Diana Moore-Morris 

I am a Life Member of Black Lamberjack Carey, Ohio Auxiliary 3759. I joined 

under the ligibility of my son, who served in the United States Air Force in 

four foreign conflicts and is now retired. My husband, Ben, is a Vietnam veter-

an. I have held numerous positions and Chairmanships on the Auxiliary,      

District and Department levels. I am a past Department President (2016-

2017) and a member of the Circle of Excellence. I am also a Past National 

Council Member Area D, as well as being a Page for National Conventions.  

Ben and I share two sons, one daughter, five grandchildren and five great-

grandchildren. We enjoy spending time with family and camping. I also spend 

some of my spare time relaxing by playing the hammered dulcimer.   



 

 I joined the Robert Lee Griner VFW Auxiliary #9289 under the eligibility of my husband, Christopher 

Smith. He Served in the United States Marine Corps from 1999 to 2003. Out of his 4 years of service 

he spent 2 years over seas. He was an Amtrack Crew Chief, and did the first am-phibious landing on 

the beach of Iwo Jima since WWII, he joined our post under the eligibility of be-ing in South Korea, and 

was our post Quartermaster 2020-2023, he discharged as a SGT. 

I grew up in St. Mary's and graduated from MHS in 2001. I currently work for our VFW which is a joy 

and a challenge. We currently live in St. Mary's, and have two sons Robert and Logan. Growing up I 

heard so much about all of the branches of the military and took pride in the long line of servicemen and 

women in my family. My dad served in the Army during Vietnam and was stationed in Germany. My older 

brothers were both in the Army, David retired in 2021 as a Lt. Col. All of my uncles served, one in the 

Army, one as an officer in the Navy and on as a Gunny in the Marines. 

Since Joining the VFW Auxiliary I have held all of the chairmanships at post level, Jr and Sr Vice for our 

post and for district, I have been the Buddy Poppy/National Home Chairman for District 2, on the  

Credentials Committee for Department and am a life member of the National Home. I am also a mem-

ber of Celina Moose Lodge #1473, Bellefontaine American Legion Auxiliary #173, and was a member of 

the St. Mary's Summerfest Committee for a number of years, chairing Salute to Veterans and all    

Veteran events for the weekend along with my husband Chris. Coming from a large military family I am 

big on getting PTSD and Veteran Suicide out there, no Veteran should ever have to go through these 

things alone; in 2021 I started the Silent Watch in St. Mary's at Memorial Park, and I hope to see 

many VFW & Auxiliary members there to help bring awareness to the situation. I am currently a trus-

tee for the post level. I am so proud to support our Veterans and their Families! 

District 2 Auxiliary President: Kristina Smith 



Nomination for Outstanding Auxiliary Member 





Nomination for Outstanding Auxiliary Member 









 

Department of Ohio Special Project  

Ohio Department Commander Wiley and Auxiliary 

President Stanley have both chosen Save A 

Warrior as their Special Project for the next 

year. Save A Warrior™ was founded in 2012 to 

end the epidemic of suicide within our Veteran 

and First Responder communities. The Save A 

Warrior program serves our nation's heroes in 

crisis at no-cost to them and focuses on    

providing a pathway to healing from the      

devastating effects of Complex Post-Traumatic 

Stress (C-PTS) that oftentimes lead to suicide 

and suicidal ideations.  

Text VFWPROJECT to 91999 to donate  































National Commander-in-Chief & President’s Joint Project 



 

 



















October 7-Zoom Meeting Online Training with 
Dept Chairmen 10am-12noon 
October 20-22-Big 10 Conference –Dept of      
Illinois 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

God Bless our Troops, Veterans and their Families. 

To all who has lost someone special, I send my heart 

felt sympathy, and to all who are sick, I am praying 

for you.  

 

Loyally Serving with Love,  

Shannon Stanley  

Department President  


